William Penn Music Boosters

Meeting Minutes

February 19, 2004

Call to Order – The meeting was called to order by Vice-President Rick Vitalo.  He is substituting for Andrea who is involved with the Spanish Honor Society inductions.

Secretary’s Report – was read.  A motion to accept was made, seconded and carried.

Treasurer’s Report – was read. A motion to accept was made, seconded and carried.

The Scholarship CD’s matured in January and were changed to 15 month CD’s to get the best possible interest rate – 1.4 – 1.49%.

Instructor’s I – 

· Trip – for next year.  Problems are that the Spring Break is in March and most of these activities don’t begin until April.  The school’s future scheduling of Spring Break may be more accommodating.  Another problem is that most of these events are scheduled for Friday & Saturday and not Saturday & Sunday.
· Band Festival – is at Gunning Bedford on April 7th.  Bringing the Jazz Band and the Percussion Ensemble to perform between band changes.
· Jazz Festivals – are April 2nd at the U. of D.  This is an all day event.  The Brandywine HS festival is on the evening of April 3rd.  The sooner we register, the better our time slot will be.  A motion was made and carried to have a check sent to cover registration fees.
· Practice log – are due every Friday and are 1% of the grade.  Student should practice 30 minutes daily.
· Shirts – Betsy will send in shirts for display so the students can see what to order.
· TOB – There is a proposal to increase the number of groups from 4 to 5.  This would better distribute the numbers between Groups 2 and Group 3.
· Show – The next show hopes to have a happier theme and will feature Brass and Percussion.
· Pinemere – Scheduled for the week of August 16 – 20.  Will be mailing out the deposit and can reserve again for next year.  Will continue with the July evening practices.  To keep from involving more than one week, may do Monday and Tuesday here and go to Pinemere for the next 5 days.
Committee Reports – 

Fundraising - A final report was given for the Discount cards.  The Cinderella cheesecakes are $15.

Hospitality – The banquet is confirmed for the IBEW Hall on May 12th at 6:30.  

The prom is on the 14th and the Arts Festival is on the 21st.

Will do the Bake Sale in the cafeteria for Little Shop of Horrors on March 25,26,27

The 1st act is one hour long and food cannot leave the cafeteria.

Blue Rocks have many new restrictions in this year’s contract and we need to get volunteers recertified by the Alcohol Beverage Control Commission

Uniforms – need to move, but need racks for this.  The racks for the robes are overfilled.

Chaperones – May need chaperones for the U.of  D. Jazz festival. Departure times are not finalized.

Competition – 

· Have emailed Heidi at the U of D, but she has not responded as yet.

· Need to approve the application fee with the Judges Association

· Want to get the info packets to the Band Directors ASAP

· We need to improve the quality of the ads in the ad book.  The mimeographed ad that we use does not present well or convey value for the money spent.

· Experience has shown us that companies who desire to place ads want a personal visit and not a mail solicitation

Newsletter – Would like to have the next newsletter go out by the beginning of April.

Instructor’s II – 

· Lisa Clark should attend the March 18th meeting to discuss needs.

· Ms. Fesmire will talk to Ms. Davis about Stage Crew’s needs for the upcoming production.  We don’t want to specify a dollar amount to help until we have determined what is needed.  We do know that she does need 2 – 3 more sheets of plywood, which Chip can supply.  She has spent about $400 already

· The Faculty basketball game will be on March 19th.

· Vocal will be at the U of  D on March 12th.  The registration fee is $75.

· On May 7th at Cab Calloway will be the Choral Director’s Association event.  This is an all-day event.  The registration is $125 for the first choir and $75 for each choir thereafter

· Have a check in hand for $50 from a church for the choir’s appearance over Christmas.

· On March 31st the Concert Choir will be a McCullough.  Chaperones will be needed.

· The video camera is gone.  We will need to budget for a replacement.  Ed will be asked to research the cost and specs for next meeting.  We could approach the Administration, but whatever they contribute will come out of the Music budget

· There are possibly 93 kids coming from the Middle schools to William Penn, while we are losing about 12 seniors to graduation.

· There is more effort promoting William Penn in the middle schools.  Looking to establish mentoring relationships between the William Penn and Middle school students

New business – 

· Instrument recovery – will look at trying to obtain used musical instruments from Alumni Associations.

· Recycling printer cartridges – I talked to Arlene in the Technology office.  She said there in no district wide policy for recycling.  She recommended starting a program at William Penn.  She said she would be the contact person for this.

· Recommended for next year would be to tighten up the dress requirements for the Marching Band.  This is present us in the best light and also help us easily identify our students at various events.

· The Sportsmanship Committee meeting has requested our input

The next meeting will be on March 18th
Respectfully submitted.

P T McCartney

